
 City of  Cleve land  Memorandum  
 Frank G. Jackson, Mayor  

  
  

TO:  Kevin J. Kelley, Chair 
  Committee of the Whole 
 
FROM:  Michael McGrath, Director 
  Department of Public Safety 
 
SUBJECT:  Ordinance No. 1505-2019 Authorizing the Director of Public Safety to enter 

into one or more contracts without competitive bidding with ZOLL Medical 
Corporation for the purchase of extended warranty and preventive 
maintenance for cardiac monitors, defibrillators, batteries, and accessories, 
for the Division of Emergency Medical Service, Department of Public Safety, 
for a period of eighteen months, with two options to renew for additional 
one-year periods, exercisable by the Director of Public Safety 

 
DATE:  December 2, 2019 
  

 
If approved by Council, this legislation would authorize the Director of Public Safety to 
enter into an agreement with ZOLL Medical Corporation (ZOLL) for Extended Warranty and 
Preventive Maintenance for the X-Series Defibrillators, batteries and accessories for the 
Division of Emergency Medical Service, Department of Public Safety, for a period of 
eighteen months, with two one year options to renew exercisable by the Director of Public 
Safety. 
 
ZOLL is the manufacturer of the cardiac monitors, defibrillators and accessories.  These 
devices are proprietary in nature and only ZOLL can provide the extended warranty and 
preventive maintenance.  The cost of the initial 18 month term will be $73,170.00. 
 
Representatives of the Division of EMS are present to address any questions the 
Committee Members may have. 


